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Good system examples



Rewards

• Verbal praise

• Celebration certificates

• Chance box

• Dojo’s



Uniform



Reading Systems

• Most reading is taught through whole 

class reading, some children being 

listened to individually.

• Class story time 3 to 4 times a week.

• ERIC time at least 3 to 4 times a week

• We recommend that children read with an 

adult for about 10 minutes every day.

• Reading/sharing a book with your child 

will significantly help their reading 

progress.

• Please encourage your child to record the 

books they read in their reading record.



Spelling Systems

• We teach a spelling rule in school

• A homework sheet will be sent in their 

yellow homework folder. This will explain 

the spelling rule. There will be a look 

cover write check activity sent as well.

• The children will complete a spelling 

dictation based on the rule they have 

been learning. This usually happens on a 

Friday morning. 

• Some children may have personalised 

spellings.



Multiplication tables
• Tables checked weekly in school

• Homework will be personal to them, depending 

on which tables they have learnt

• Need to know all tables to 12x12 by end of yr4. 

• Quick mental random recall.

• At the end of this year will be the national 

government test.

Ways to learn.

• Chanting

• Phone/tablet app

• Online games

• Songs

• TT Rockstars/Purple Mash



Times tables on Purple Mash.

• Tables check set for homework weekly

• Customisable Tables check to help 

learn specific tables

• Games to play



Feedback Policy

(Marking)

Two years ago we evolved our marking policy to a feedback 

policy.  As part of this, teachers are be encouraged to feed back 

to children (tell them how they are doing) during the lesson, 

verbally, either individually, as a group, or to the whole class. 

Children are then able to feed back (speak) to teachers 

immediately about how they feel about a task or activity and 

changes and/or support can be given, where necessary. 

Action research has proven that feeding back to children ‘in 

the moment’ is far more effective than written marking that 

children may or may not read.

For this reason, you may not see as much written marking in 

your children’s books at parents’ evenings.   



PE Kit!

• This term our P.E day is Wednesday. Your child 

needs to come to school wearing their P.E kit 

including trainers.

• Please refer to the Uniform policy for the correct 

P.E kit.

• They will go outside for P.E in all but the worst 

weather. Therefore, it is important they have 

warm clothes and a waterproof coat.

• Ideally earrings should be removed for all P.E 

lessons. Retainers can be put in at home on 

their P.E day. As a last resort we can give them 

some tape. 



Other lessons throughout 
the year

• In year 4 each class will have African 
drumming lessons for half of the year 
when they are not swimming.

• Class 10 are swimming at the 
moment and in February this will 
swap to Class 9.



Trips and visits

Approximate costs

• Chester  Zoo  (May)   

£28

• Sound and music making workshop 

(June)

£12

• Sports Barn (July)

£10

   Total £50  



Communication with School

• All important information and announcements will 

    be sent out via School Spider.

• Please feel free to email us with any questions or 

concerns.

• carl.aspey@kirkleeseducation.uk

• tracy.aspey@kirkleeseducation.uk

• Last year we launched our Instagram accounts. Each 

year group have their own, as well as a School main 

account, Art and Eco accounts.

– We will post reminders of information sent out on School 

Spider and lost of pictures of what we get up to in school.

– For many reasons comments are turned off and we don’t 

communicate through Instagram.

mailto:carl.aspey@kirkleeseducation.uk
mailto:tracy.aspey@kirkleeseducation.uk


School Vision



School Vision



Children and social media.

https://www.melthamceschool.co.uk/


Reminders
• This half term P.E day is Wednesday. Children 

need to come to school in their kit including 
trainers.

• All children need to have their book and reading 
record in school every day. And practice their 
reading for at least 10 minutes each night.

• Homework is given on a Friday to be handed in 
the following Thursday.

• Year 4 Europe showcase to parents. 

    Thursday 13th November (Details to follow)

• Carol Service Wednesday 17th December. 6pm St 
Bartholomew's

Thank you for your help 
and support.
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